### Практическое занятие № 3 Представление своего друга

Грамматика: Употребление артиклей.

The word "friendship" means feelings and behaviour that exist between friends, but what these feelings are and what the behaviour is, one should decide for himself. So what does friendship mean for you? No ideas?



Friends are people who **share**, (делиться) Friends are people who **care**. (заботиться) They try to **understand**. (понимать) They give a **help**ing hand. (помогать)

1. Что для Вас значит ДРУЖБА? Составьте предложение, используя нижеприведённые слова и словосочетания.

### Friendship means

- Shared Interests
- Common views
- Trust
- Entrusting with secrets
- Honesty
- · Respect

- Reliability
- Support
- Cooperation
- Understanding
- Forgiveness
- · Tolerance

2. Прочитайте фразы по теме «Дружба» и ответьте на вопросы, используя эти выражения. Задайте эти вопросы друг другу.

· to be easy to deal with ...

- легко ладить с кем-то

· to have a heart of gold

- иметь золо тое сердце

· to be a real friend

быть настоящим другом

to be (always) ready to help other people

- всегда быть готовым прийти на помощь другим

to be well-bred

быть воспитанным

· to be polite

быть вежливым

· to be tactful

быть тактичным

to be kind to ...

- быть добрым к кому-то

· to be attentive to ...

быть внимательным к ...

to have common tastes

иметь общие вкусы

to have common opinions

- иметь одинаковое мнение

• to be hard to deal with ... - трудно ладить с кем-т

· to be selfish

- быть эгоистом

to think too much about one's own wishes

думать только о себе

to think too little about other people

мало думать о других людях

to consider nobody but oneself

— не считаться ни с кём, только с собой

· to be ill-bred

– быть невоспитанным

· to be impolite

– быть невежливым

• to be tactless

быть бестактным

· to be rude to ...

быть грубым к кому-то

to be inattentive to ...

- быть невнимательным к...

to be different in character – отличаться по характеру

to quarrel

ссориться

## 3. Из нижеприведённых слов составьте антонимичные пары слов и словосочетаний.

to be a real friend

to be different in character

to be polite and tactful

to be selfish

to be easy to deal with

to think too little of other people

always help other people

to quarrel

to be attentive

to be hard to deal with

to have common tastes

to be inattentive to

to have common opinion

to be impolite and tactless

### Vocabulary

appreciate v.	[ə´pri:ʃɪeɪt]	ценить
aspiration $n$ .	[æspə'reıʃn]	стремление, желание
assurance $n$ .	[arereu]	уверенность
attitude n.	['ætɪtju:d]	отношение
close $a$ .	[kləʊs]	близкий
${\tt coincide}v.$	[ˌkəʊɪn'saɪd]	совпадать
confidence n.	['kɒnfɪdəns]	уверенность
despair $n$ .	[dɪs'peə]	отчаяние
doubt v.	[ˈdaʊt]	сомневаться
fellowship $n$ .	[ˈfeləʊʃɪp]	дружба, товарищество
frustration $n$ .	[fras'treisn]	расстройство (планов),
		крушение (надежд)
gift n.	[gıft]	подарок
glow v.	[gləʊ]	зд. сиять
goal $n$ .	[gəʊl]	цель
grateful a.	['greitfʊl]	благодарный
grief n.	[gri:f]	rope
have much in common	[ˈkɒmən]	иметь много общего
let smb. down		подводить, разочаровать
loneliness $n$ .	['ləʊnlınəs]	одиночество
mutual a.	[ˈmjuːtjʊəl]	взаимный
priceless $a$ .	['praislis]	бесценный
quarrel v.	[ˈkwɒrəl]	ссориться
rely v.	[rı'laı]	полагаться
setback n.	['setbæk]	неудача
share v.	[ʃeə]	делить
spark n.	[spa:k]	искра
trust v.	[trast]	доверять

### My Friend

Lucky are the people who have friends. I'm happy to have lots of friends, too. Some of them are very close, some are less. But all of them make my life interesting and enjoyable.

I appreciate friendship. It's a special thing. It makes happiness glow brighter and grief less painful, because we have friends to share it. When we doubt our ability to fulfill our aspiration or to reach our secret goal it is our best friend who gives us a spark of assurance. And we trust our friend and are grateful. Friendship is a bridge between loneliness and fellowship, frustration and confidence, despair and hope, setbacks and success. That's why a true friend is a priceless gift. They are rich who have true friends, says a proverb and I agree.

I think, Natasha is my best friend. We have much in common: the same interests and attitude to life. Very often our opinions coincide, sometimes they differ. But we never quarrel, there's mutual understanding between us.

I like her appearance. She is a tall blonde with blue eyes. She's not a beauty, but rather attractive. She possesses a sense of humour and often makes me laugh.

She lives far from my house. But we meet every day at school. We are the same age. We spend a lot of time together discussing books, films, performances, solving our problems, planning our future. We can talk about everything. I appreciate my friend's advice.

I know, that the way to have a friend is to be one, so my friend can rely on me I won't let her down.

### I. Отметьте в тексте предложения, являющиеся эквивалентами русских.

- 1. Счастливы люди, которые имеют друзей.
- 2. Дружба это мост между одиночеством и друзьями, растерянностью и уверенностью, отчаянием и надеждой, неудачами и успехом.
- 3. У нас много общего: одинаковые интересы и отношение к жизни.
- 4. У неё есть чувство юмора, и она часто заставляет меня смеяться.
- 5. Я знаю, что единственный путь иметь друга это самому быть хорошим другом.

# II. Заполните пропуски подходящими по смыслу словами.

- 1. Some of my friends are very ..., some are ....
- 2. Friendship makes happiness ... brighter and ... less painful, because we have friends to ... it.
- 3. We ... our friends and are grateful.
- 4. Very often our opinions ..., sometimes they differ. But we never ... . There's ... understanding between us.
- 5. I ... my friend's advice.

# III. Закончите предложения, используя предложенные варианты.

- 1. All my friends make my life
  - a) boring and lonely.
  - b) interesting and enjoyable.
  - c) dangerous and risky.
- 2. A true friendship is
  - a) a priceless gift.
  - b) a useless thing.
  - c) a usual thing.

# IV. Прочитайте текст ещё раз и разделите его на смысловые части, Подберите название к каждой из них.

### V. Расположите пункты плана согласно логике повествования.

- 1. My friend's appearance.
- 2. The role of friendship in our life.
- 3. The reasons we have made friends.
- 4. Why I value my friend.

### VI. Ответьте на вопросы.

- 1. Are people who have friends lucky? What's your opinion?
- 2. Have you got lots of friends?
- 3. Are all of them your close friends?
- 4. Friendship is a special thing, isn't it?
- 5. How do you understand friendship?
- 6. What is a true friend?
- 7. Who is your best friend?
- 8. Have you much in common?
- 9. Do you often quarrel?
- 10. What does your friend look like?
- 11. Do you often meet?
- 12. What do you do together?
- 13. What must one do to have a friend?

#### VII. Расскажите о

- 1. What real friendship is.
- 2. Your best friend.

#### 1. Выберите правильный вариант.

- I. ... Smiths have a dog and a cat.
- a) ... b) The c) A
- 2. He knows how to work on ... computer.
- a) a b) an c) ...
- 3. I don't like milk in ... tea.
- a) ... b) the c) a
- 4. Could you give me ... information I asked for in my letter?
- a) the b) ... c) a
- 5. I spent ... very interesting holiday in England.
- a) the b) a c) ...

#### 2. Вставьте артикли, где необходимо..

- 1. "Is this your ... friend?" "No, it isn't my ... friend, it is my sister".
- 2. I have ... sister. My ... sister is ... teacher. My sister's ... husband is ... pilot.
- 3. I have no ... car.
- 4. They have ... dog and two ... cats.
- 5. My ... cousin says he is going to be ... manager one ... day.
- 6. This is ... tree. ... tree is green.
- 7. I have ... car ... car is white. My ... friend has no ... car